
Inverkip & Wemyss Bay Community Council Minutes
Thursday 10th June 2021
Attendees: Community Councillors: Eileen Virtue, Helen Blackwell, Frances Cassidy, Paul Cassidy (Chair), Peter Breslin
Cllr Rebecchi
Andrew Bell – Resident
Malcolm MacArthur - Resident
1 Chairperson’s welcome:

Paul Cassidy welcomed all to the meeting
Paul started by saying that the community council is thinking about the two families affected by the recent house fires in Inverkip and expressed thanks to the Scottish Fire and Rescue Service for their prompt action. 
2 Apologies: 
Louise Harris – Community Councillor

Councillor Gerry Dorian
Community Police – report sent
Community wardens

Stuart MacMillan MSP
Special Item
Special Presentation by Alan Williamson, Planning Policy Team Leader, Inverclyde Council
The Inverclyde Local Development Plan – the council’s strategy for land and buildings.

Since the last plan – Hill Farm and Swallow Brae developments completed. The Green belt is now tight around Inverkip although opportunities for development are still possible within Inverkip centre (Sainsbury’s area).

There are no development opportunities within Wemyss Bay village.

New issues affecting our area include: 
The Glebe – 32 houses, almost complete

Power station – 670 houses planned, still worries about the roads, services such as schools and doctors, access to Hill Farm still appears to be through the new planned estate.

Comments are still invited until mid July – HB uploaded link to Facebook.

3 Police Matters and Community Wardens Report:  
New Community Police officer is PC George Ross.
No report were received

4 Minutes of Last Meeting:
Proposed by Paul Bond and seconded by Peter Breslin.

Matters Arising: 
Traffic Management Survey – there were 589 replies to the survey.

Would you be in favour of the introduction of traffic calming measures at the A78/main street junction in Inverkip? YES 531 (90%)   NO 39 (7%)   NO OPINION 19 (3%)
If so, which of these traffic calming measures would you prefer?

Traffic Lights = 342 (55%)

Roundabout = 264 (45%)

Would you be in favour of reducing the current 60mph speed limit at the A78/Main street junction to 40mph?

YES 398 (68%)   NO 118 (20%)   NO OPINION 73 (12%)
Based on the results of the survey the community council will write to Transport Scotland and inform them of the survey in relation to the reduction of the speed from 60 to 40 mph. 

N.B.The traffic lights are already planned.

Lighting on foot bridge – Inverclyde Council has conducted a lighting survey and they have identified a problem in the south side of the bridge. It seems that when the main lighting on the A78 was recently refurbished they lost some of the “spill” lighting which used to light the bridge deck. In addition the refurbishment disconnected a supply to the lighting column on the south side of the bridge. The council are going to re establish the power supply via a new sub pillar and see what effect that has on the bridge lighting. Scottish Power have planned to energise the new supply on 22/06. If this does not fix the lighting issue then further solutions will be sought.
Co Op  Pedestrian Crossing – Finally being installed
Tennis Courts/Swing Park – Andrew Bell and Peter Breslin reported back that although the area is looking better with the grass cut etc there is an ongoing lack of volunteers. There are plans to look for funding to support this.

Crawl spaces – no further updates. Cllr Rebecchi reported that in Port Glasgow the crawl space had been used for access and a fire was set. The best idea is to have a local key holder – being investigated.
5  SECRETARY’S REPORT / CORRESPONDENCE: 
 
	Who from
	Date received
	Subject

	Findlay Robertson -  Amey
	12-May
	Press Notice: A8 Finlaystone

	Bruce Kiloh - Strathclyde Passenger Transport
	  12 May 2021 
	SPT Regional Transport Strategy Case for Change consultation.  SPT  published  draft ‘Case for Change’ report along with associated background reports and statutory assessments, which can be accessed at  website www.spt.co.uk/vision.
 We welcome your comments on the report at this time.  You may respond to the consultation using the questionnaire available here: https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/SPTCaseForChange

The consultation is open until Friday 11 June 2021.

	Peter MacDonald - Inverclyde Council
	  17 May 2021 
	 Message for Community Councils: Inverclyde Council: Organisations invited to bid for new fund

	Alan Williamson - Inverclyde Council
	 19 May 2021 
	Inverclyde Local Development Plan - Proposed Plan

	Vivienne Hearton - Inverclyde Council Community Learning & Development
	20-May-21
	Inverclyde Community Listening Events and digital consultation Survey feedback

	Ronnie Cowan MP office
	 21 May 2021 
	Info Henry Duncan Grants  fund community-based support for mental health and wellbeing.

	Theresa Nelson - Buteiful coasts.com 
	24-May-21
	Info / Guidance for Dawnfresh CAR application objections/comments (fish farms) . Also comments re Sepa consultation concerns

	Janet Scally  - Inverkip Bowling Club
	26-May-21
	Poster/info for Inverkip Bowling Club Open Day 12 June

	Laura Graham - Inverclyde Council
	Weekly 
	Planning applications - Weekly List and Decision List

	 
	 
	 

	Emma Peacock - Inverclyde Council (legal & Property services)
	 27 May 2021  and 10 June 2021
	 Summary Application under Section 75(2) of the Local Government (Scotland) Act 1973 by Inverclyde Council seeking authority to appropriate Common Good Land

Court Ref: GRE-B33-21

	Calum McLellan - Inverclyde Council
	 3 June 2021  
	 Info re feedback sessions on the recent poverty consultation.

	TCV Scotland (The Conservation Volunteers)
	 3 June 2021  
	TCV Scotland June ebulletin with news of training courses, events and resources for the environmental and related sectors

	MSP Stuart McMillan office  (Seonaid S Knox)
	07-Jun-21
	Reply re SEPA consultation info . Stuart has contacted SEPA requesting addition of postal address for responses.

	Calor Rural Community Fund
	08-Jun-21
	Fund open for applications from communities from 9 June

	Inverkip Resident 
	10-Jun-21
	Concern re uncut grass at area Daff Glen Main street, and heritage notice board. 

	 
	 
	 


6 Planning Matters:
None in our area
7 Roads Pavements and Lighting:
Ardgowan Road Wemyss Bay – a temporary speed sign has been put up. Cllr Rebecchi has taken pictures of the road surface. The community council has written to the council

Peter Breslin reported that the street lighting on Ardgowan Crescent in Inverkip have been on 24/7 for 12 months. 

8 Treasurers Report:
All outstanding cheques balanced
Balance = £3996.72
9 Village Funding:
· No update
10 AOCB: 
The communication and engagement group have asked for community council support in sending a letter to local businesses to highlight the litter issue in Inverkip centre. All agreed needed some word changes and then it would be sent off.
11 Date of next meeting:

Thursday 5th August at 7pm

Zoom
ACTION LIST

	MEETING
	ITEM
	WHO
	PROGRESS

	10/6/21
	Development Plan
	HB
	Link uploaded to Facebook page

	10/6/21
	Traffic Survey – write to Transport Scotland
	CC
	

	8/421
	Bus to Gourock
	Eileen to follow up
	

	8/4/21
	State of road at Ardgowan Road Wemyss Bay
	Inverlcyde Council
	Been reported and photos taken

	8/4/21
	Additional dog waste bins in Marina area
	HB can take to Communication and Engagement group to follow up with Alan Walker
	outstanding


